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President’s Message




Dottie Bishoff







443-402-1421
Dear Club Members:





I want to thank Ruth for heading our October meeting and implementing the new sitting arrangements.  This seating will not be done at every meeting, just a few times during the year.  We would appreciate some feed back on this arrangement.  Thanks again Ruth.  


Ladies, I just want to remind you, to please start thinking about what lead you want to play in your club.  When the nominating committee calls you, I hope you will be ready to step up and perform the duties of club officers.  The officers representing your club now will have completed (2 terms) 4 years in their positions.  When it is time for the new officers to assume their responsibilities, we are all willing to work with you on the positions you choose.  In the meantime please read your bylaws which explains all the officers duties and the program chairman duties.  If at any time you have a question concerning your club, please feel free to call or e-mail me or any of the other officers. 


I hope all of you had a fun Halloween, and  I wish you all a Happy  Thanksgiving..   







All mu best
                                                                                      Dottie
Remember that ASAP  means "ALWAYS SAY A PRAYER"
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November Birthdays




11/12-Madeleine Murphy




Happy Birthday Madeleine
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Dottie Bishoff's husband Bob, had an exploratory surgery done on his bladder, on Oct. 25, it was discovered that he has a small tumor in the tube going from the right kidney to the bladder, and it is in the 1-2 stages of cancer.  The bladder and left kidney are clear, of obstructions.  SOLUTION:  He will be having his right kidney removed on the 15th. of November.  Please keep Bob in your prayers. 
             If anyone is ever in need to borrow a wheel chair call Dee Martin or Joyce Brown.
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KEEP CLEAR -




Conservation
Jeanette Petnic-410-679-0959
1. The high cost of a dirty bay.  
   Despite efforts to reduce pollution, the passage of laws and regulations aimed at     reducing pollutants the bay remains in critical condition.

2.  Diseases and poor water quality  have decreased the bays native oyster population.
3.  Decline of Bay watermen

     The number of Bay watermen declined from 14,000, to 1,500 between 1993 and 2009.  Thousands sold their boats and gear because they can no longer earn a living on the water.

Keep saving aluminum tabs, bedding, cat and dog food for the Humane Societ,  used eyeglasses and old cell phones.

You may bring all of the above items to a board meeting or the general meeting                                                                                                          
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Education;
Barbara Ledford
420-679-1166
Ladies don't forget to save  your "box Top" logos on cereal boxes and different foods you buy, it benefits the Joppatowne Elementary School, and they need all the help they can get. Thank you

. 
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Finance 

Ways & Means

Rosemarie Sebula-410-679-3357
Rose Mary Vaccaro-410-679-8801

Hi Ladies, 

This year we for our Christmas raffle we are selling tickets for a Barnes and Noble Nook reader with cover and light.  Tickets are $1.00 a piece or 6 for $5.00.   Please pick up your tickets from Rose Marie Vaccaro if you do not already have them  SELL -SELL- SELL.  Good luck ladies!!!!!!
Keep those Redners tapes  coming.  DO NOT cut any part of the receipt off.
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Home Life

Barbara Albers-410-679-5260

I am so proud, we almost tripled our money goal for the Alzheimer's Association.  
Great job ladies!!!!
On October 28th. Dee Martin (our chauffer) Barbara Ledford, Dottie Bishoff and myself   delivered a kitchen basket to Habitat for Humanity.  They cancelled the home dedication due to weather preventing the completion of the driveway.  

We also delivered an early Christmas present to Anna's House of ( 8 comforters and 5 wash baskets).   Barbara Ledford and I shopped for the comforters and I really appreciate her help. 
Our next project is Brunch with Santa.  The date for the "wrap' party is November 29th, at 6:00 p.m. Betty Meidinger's home. Bring a covered dish, scissors and tape. 
The set-up for the Brunch with Santa is December 9, at 3:00 p.m. at the library, the date for the Brunch is December 10, at 9:30 a.m. at the library.  More information to come.
[image: image8.wmf]
Public Issues:
Lori Eck

443-484-20
We will be having a  speaker at our meeting in November his topic will be  the homeless War Veterans.  . 
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Art Community Service Program
Loretta Di Loreto- 410-679-2259

Holiday Creations with Photoshop Elements-Sunday, Nov. 13, 1:00 pm-4:00 p.m.
Learn to make holiday cards and t-shirts from you own photos, create seasonal frames and borders, add text, adjust lighting and color, and other helpful holiday skills in Adobe Photoshop Elements..

Please talk this up among yourselves if interested  call the center at 410-612-1688 to register.

This is a beautiful time of the year to be out taking pictures.  

HAVE FUN!!! 
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International Outreach Community Service Program

Diane Raycob-410-893-7534

Betty Meidinger-443-922-7706

November 20th. Is Universal Children's Day
By a resolution in 1954, the General Assembly recommended that all countries institute a Universal Children's Day, to be observed as a day of worldwide fraternity and understanding between children.  It recommended that the Day was to be observed also as a day of activity devoted to promoting the ideals and objectives of the Charter and the welfare of the children of the world.  The assembly suggested to governments that the Day be observed on the date and in the way which each considers appropriate.  The date of November marks the day on which the Assembly adopted the Declaration of the Rights of the Child, in 1959, and the Convention on the Rights of the Child, in 1989.

In 2000 world leaders outlined Millennium Development Goals (MDGs) - which range from halving extreme poverty to halting the spread of HIV/AIDS and providing universal primary education, all by the garget date of 2015.  Though the Goals are for all humankind, they are primarily about children.  UNICEF notes that six of the eight goals relate directly to children and meeting the last two will also make critical improvements in their lives.  (MDGs,  UNICEF)
With the UNICEF  collection boxes, our club will hopefully help.  UNICEF Believes that 24,000 children die every day due to poverty.  I think we've made an impact, be it very small.  

2nd VP - This month's program is sponsored by Public Issues.   I have also booked our entertainment for the December 7th. (WEDNESDAY)  meeting.  It will be an enjoyable musical evening,
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Hospitality:





Hostesses;

Madeleine Murphy- 410-569-0477










Madeleine Murphy-410-569-0477
Turkey/Dressing
Shrimp w/ Pasta




Rose Marie Vaccaro-41-679-8801
Plain Chicken  





Dinners are $20.00 except for crab cakes which are $25.00, and Prime Rib, which is $25.00.  Please remember to call the hostesses the Tuesday before the scheduled meeting date to place your order.  If you are bringing a guest, give the hostess her name and order.  
Do not call the restaurant!!!   If something comes up and you cannot make the meeting and do not cancel your order, you are responsible for the cost of the meal. 
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DATES TO REMEMBER:
Nov 3-6. SER, Lexington, KY
Nov. 10--General meeting, Williamsburg Inn 7:00 p.m.
Nov. 15-State BOD meeting, Dutch's Daughter, Frederick, MD
Nov. 29 & December-combined executive meetings wrap and covered dish meeting for Brunch with Santa. Betty Meidinger's home 6:00 p.m.
Dec.7-WEDNESDAY- General Meeting Williamsburg Inn 7:00p.m.
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RUM-RAISIN PUMPKIN PIE-Compliments Taste of Home
INGREDIENTS:

1/2 cup raisin

1/4 cup rum

1/4 cup boiling water

2 eggs

3/4 cup packed brown sugar

1 table spoon all-purpose flour

1/2 teaspoon salt

1/2 teaspoon ground ginger

1/2 teaspoon ground cinnamon

1/4 teaspoon ground nutmeg

1/4 teaspoon ground cloves

1 can (15 ounces) solid pack pumpkin

1 cup evaporated milk

1 unbaked pastry shell ( 9 inches)

DIRECTIONS;

Place raisins and rum in a small bowl.  Cover with boiling water; let stand for 5 minutes.


Meanwhile, in a large bowl, combine the eggs, brown sugar, flour, salt and spices.

Stir in pumpkin and raisin mixture.  Gradually add milk.  Pour in pastry shell.


Bake at 400 degrees for 35 -40 minutes or until a knife inserted near the center comes out clean (cover the edges with foil during the last 15 minutes if necessary to prevent overbrowning).  Cool on wire rack.  Refrigerate leftovers.

YIELD:  6-8 servings 
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TEN COMMANDMENTS FOR A CLUBWOMAN
1.  ACKNOWLEDGE PEOPLE


There is nothing as nice as a cheerful word of greeting

2.  SMILE AT PEOPLE


It takes 72 muscles to frown and 14 to smile.  Use this asset.

3.  CALL PEOPLE BY NAME


The sweetest music to anyone's ears is the sound of her own name.

4.  BE FRIENDLY AND HELPFUL


To have friends, one must be one

5.  BE GENUINELY INTERESTED IN PEOPLE


There is something to lke about everyone.
6.  SEEK OUT PEOPLE


Do not limit yourself to a few friends when there are so many other to be made.

7.  BE GENEROUS WITH PRAISE AND CAUTIOUS WITH CRITICISM


Who among us does not need the understanding and tolerance of others.

8.  CONSIDER OTHERS' FEELINGS


There are three sides to every controversy, yours the other person's and the truth.

9.  BE ALERT TO GIVE SERVICE


What we do for others counts most in life

10. MAINTAIN A SENSE OF HUMOR
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